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The Mission Statement of
St, Paul Lutheran Church
By God’s grace, we exist to
prepare hearts, minds, and
souls for life in the world

and in eternity.

Please pray for all those on
our prayer list, including
Sandy Barry who has again
updated her current health
information in this month’s
Newsletter! A box for get-
well cards to her is still on a
counter in the narthex.

See the poster for the annual
Veterans’ Luncheon on
Saturday, Sept. 20™! Invite
all veteran friends to attend!

Come to participate in the
work and ministry of St. Paul
at the Voters Meeting on
Tues., Sept. 23*9 at 7 p.m.

WORSHIP SERVICE
Sundays, 9:00 A.M.
BIBLE STUDY, 10:30 A.M.

Scenes from the Parking Lot Party

Thank you, volunteers and all the 140+
participants for all your help in making
our Parking Lot Party a huge success!




THE PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE

Psalm 81:16 - “I would satisfy you with honey from the rock.”

Over the years, my wife has babysat the children of a pastor in the area. The family
attends a church which plays a lot of contemporary music, and 3-year-old Nathan
began singing the words of a catchy tune that also caught my attention.

“There’s honey in the rock
Water in the stone

Manna on the ground

No matter where I go.”

When I heard that, I’m thinking: Who wrote that? It’s a mistake. Anyone with
some basic Biblical knowledge can recognize the gootfy error in this song. In
Judges 14, Samson kills a lion with his bare hands. Later, returning to the spot, he
discovered a swarm of bees had invaded the carcass. Finding honey inside,
Samson then scooped some out to eat along the way.

That’s the truth of the matter — honey from the lion not the rock! Yet, lo and
behold, I had to eat some humble pic as I read those words from Psalm 81:

“But you would be fed with the finest of wheat;
with honey from the rock I would satisfy you.”

Hmm! What’s this all about? For a little help in understanding, Psalm 81 was a
call to revival as Asaph, the spiritual leader, reminded Israel of their past history as
God’s people. Though the Almighty delivered them from Egyptian bondage
through miraculous acts, they failed God’s tests of faithful obedience through
rebellion and idolatrous acts and suffered because of it.

Yet, it was not God’s will to punish them but instead, through being disciplined,
they would experience the joy of obedience. He passionately pleads: “Open wide
your mouth and I will fill it.” You further sense God’s cry of painful longing as He
declares:
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“If My people would but listen to Me,

if Israel would follow My ways,

how quickly I would subdue their enemies ...
with honey from the rock

I will satisfy you.”

What is God trying to get across to them? If they would trust and obey their
gracious Lord, instead of merely sustaining them with water from the rock (as in
their desert wanderings), He would provide them with the satisfaction of honey
from the rock. Though at first, such a phenomenon seems incredible, nevertheless,
in ancient times bees would build hives in clefts of rocks which produced delicious
wild honey.

Yet, I believe there is a great application of honey from the rock for us to consider,
It’s often in the rocky hard times of suffering that we grow spiritually. He gives us
the best and brings sweetness out of what is harsh, forbidding and wholly
unpromising. Out of one rock then another, he brings into our lives a sweetness that
overwhelms the bitter. Don’t we see this so graphically displayed in the cross as
the ultimate example of triumph coming out of defeat — the honey of grace coming
forth from Jesus the Rock of our salvation. God grant us wisdom to recognize how
He uses even our troubles to reveal where true joy can be found. As the song goes,
“There’s honey in the rock — purpose in His plan!”

Pentecost blessings,
Pastor Gregg
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ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH
4660 W. 94 Street, Oak Lawn, 1L 60453
(708) 423-1040 ~ www.stpauloaklawn.org

Vacancy Pastor: Rev. Gregg Ramirez
Director of Music: Mr. Jeff Kiel
Church Administrative Assistants: Joanna Cauffman and Ruth Sievers
(for Mrs. Sandra Barry)~ sbarry@stpauloaklawn.org
Office Hours: Monday — Friday, 9 am — 1 pm

To view our Sunday services, calendar, and newsletter, visit www.stpauloaklawn.org

The deadline for placing articles in the newsletter is the 2"¢ Sunday of the month,
Newsletter editor: Ruth Sievers

Send submissions to sharry@stpauloaklawn.org.
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OFFICIAL ACTS

BAPTISM

Thomas Francis Geraci, Jr., infant son of Thomas Francis Geraci, Sr.. and Lizbeth Gallegos on
August 24, 2025.

TO BE REMOVED FROM MEMBERSHIP BY TRANSFER

Ms. Lorrie Ragland to Trinity Lutheran Church, Valparaiso, Indiana

GROW IN CHRIST ~ SUNDAY SCHOOL AND ADULT BIBLE STUDY

After a summer break, Sunday School returns on Sunday, September 14", from 10:30 a.m.to 11:15 a.m.
Please consider sending your children and grandchildren 3 to 10 years of age to St. Paul for Sunday
School. While your children are learning about Jesus and His love, parents are encouraged to attend the
Adult Bible Study meeting in the Timothy Room. Please grab something to eat and drink from our
refteshment center in the main hall and join us. All members are invited to participate in the discussion
that occurs as we study the Bible together!

ALTAR FLOWERS

To place flowers for a special occasion or just to beautify our chancel area, please call the church office
at 708-423-1040 to get in touch with our flower chairperson, Terry Hornburg. Thank you, Terry, for the
beautiful arrangements you create each Sunday morning!
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WHEN YOU ARE HOSPITALIZED
Please call the church office to let us know when you or a member of your family has been admitted to
the hospital. We want to include you in our prayers.

REMEMBER IN YOUR DAILY PRAYERS

OUR MEMBERS: Sandy Barry; Betty Beegle; Vic and Marty Both; Jan Briede; Delphine Cherry;
Doris Cyga, Jennifer Garcia, Arthur Gerth; Amanda Greene; June Hagberg; Kevin Hickey; Roy
Hodgeman; Herta Iversen; Graham Jackson; Janice Janiszewski; Flora Jones; Robert Kaczmarek; Ron
Klingensmith; Betty Kruckow; Betty Larson; Elaine L.ebron; Jan Leise; Ingrid Lesko; Watren A, Miller;
George Oberg; Dorothy Pavella, Barbara Prendergast; Janice & Rich Przybycien; David Purdy; Rosa
Richardson; Lori Safstrom; Dawn Schumann; Kurt Sechofer; Beverly Sellers; Norma Silinski; Carol
Small; Bill Volk; Susan E. Volk; Wayne Volk; Sarah Weber

OUR MEMBERS IN CARE FACILITIES:; Betty Larson; Gloria Meyer; Carol Miller, Melva Smith;
Delores Stegemann

FAMILY AND FRIENDS OF THE CONGREGATION: Lisa Anglin; Barbara Apt; Devon Apt;
Carrie Aspan; Lance Barrientos; Cathy Becker; Sue Berg; Karen Bidus; L.eRoy Bitner; Henry Bonder;
Gigi Browning; Larty Browning; Sharon Bryant; Selma Carmichel; Frankie Coglinase; Judy Collins;
Mike Cyganiewicz; John Darge; Dana DeAngelis; Rudy DeAngelis; Bridget & Nick DeAngelo; Shirley
Demyres; George Dodaro, Sr.; Tom Domogal; Justin & Ashley Fasel; Diane Fauser; Triston Ferry;
Gloria Folsom; David Franzone; Tom Groh; Jerry Gross; Ted Gross; Donald Hakanson; Shawn Harland;
Charley Heitz; Amanda Hermansen; Ann Herold; Elaine Hoffstetter; Doreen Holford; Carl Hoppe;
Louise Hrynkow; Kyle Hughes; Rich Huscher; Marissa Jiminez; Dana Kahn; Monica Kato; Debby
Kehrli; Jimmy Kennedy, Jr.; Julie King; Debbie Kleeman; Herb Kleeman; Zech Kleeman, Evelyn & Ron
Konieski; Neil Konig; Christopher Kosary; Jerry Kreten; Dorothy Kroll; The Lamberth family; Margaret
Lundgreen; Bob Marcinkowski; Adrian Martinez; Iris McCoy; Carol Jean and Tim McPhillips; Audrey
Metes; Carol Milazzo, Marie Miller; Daniel Musser; Roberta & Carlos Owens; Pam Palhegyi; Patricia
Paulsen; Jorene Pierzga; Sandy Plath; Jackie Plichta; Barb Potter; Guillermo Ramirez; Raquel Ramirez;
Kimberly Rooney; Sophia Salus; Elmo Schultz; Rhonda Scott; Allyson Seehofer; Linda Shuman; Al
Silinski; Gail Skelly; Kim Skelton; Sarah Skelton; Janet Trierweiler; Bernadette & Rich Trusk; Jose
Urena; Vicki Warren; Michael Watkins; Gene Wawrzynikowski; Cindy (Joens) Wendel; Katherine
Zeleny; Jean & Al Zirbel

THOSE IN THE MILITARY: Mark Brown (son of Pam Brown and nephew of Beth Matusevicius)
Navy Reserves/Great Lakes Naval Base, Chicago); Aurora DeAngelis (daughter of Michelle and Curtis
Simonson), USACE, Detroit, MI; Peter Scialabba (son of Susan Scialabba and nephew of Sharon
Helmbold) Special Forces; Adam Skelton (grandson of Rich and Jan Briede) stationed in Dover,
Delaware; Christopher Skopec (son of Steven and Debbie Skopec) stationed in North Carolina; Sean
Rosales (son of Ed and Mia Rosales) stationed in Washington.

(Please let the church office (708) 423-1040 know when your need for our prayer list is over.)
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MESSAGES FROM OUR COUNCIL MEMBERS AND ORGANIZATIONS

MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD OF ELDERS

Dear Fellow Members of St. Paul Lutheran Church,

Fall is herel To me, it seems like a time of new beginnings and new energy. The Elders hope that you
experienced a rejuvenating summer and that you are ready and eager to become fully involved once
again in the life and activities of our congregation. The pages of this newsletter provide details of what
the various boards and committees have planned for the coming months. Read that information
carefully and pray for the success of St. Paul's plans! Get involved!

The Bible is a powerful source of guidance, suppott, encouragement, and comfort. | would like to share
five passages that | remember from my Confirmation instruction at Hope Lutheran Church in the early
1970s.

1. When you are tempted, he will also provide a way out so that you can stand up under it. 1 Corinthians
10:13

2. Don't worry over anything whatever; whenever you pray tell God every detail of your needs in thankful
prayer. Philippians 4.6

3. The Lord our God is the one and only God. And you must love him with all your heart and soul and
mind and strength. Mark 12:29,30

4. He will also strengthen you to the end, so that you may be blameless on the day of our Lord Jesus
Christ. 1 Corinthians 1:8

5. Draw near to God, and he will draw near to you. James 4.8

For many years, these passages have helped me to face everyday challenges and remain confident
about God's love for me. | hope that they can provide you with comfort and inspiration as well. It is not
easy to tune out the chatter of the world and maintain one’s focus on God and his importance in
our lives. God bless you!

Sincerely,

David Witkosky
Board of Elders, St. Paul Lutheran Church

MESSAGE FROM THE PASTORAL CALL COMMITTEE

The Call Committee has recently conducted telephone interviews with two pastors who were
presented as possible candidates to be St. Paul’s next pastor. The Call Committee will compile
their notes of these interviews into biographical summaries which will be presented along with at
least one other candidate to the congregation at a special voters’ meeting - date to be determined.

Please continue to pray for the Call Committee and for the office of the public ministry so that
God’s Word may be spread and that all may hear of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ.
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MESSAGE FROM SANDY BARRY, OUR ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT

Dear Friends: It's that time of year when we embrace nature's changes and enjoy the changing colors
of the leaves, the shorter days, and cooler temperatures. It's time to take advantage of hiking, apple
picking, and visiting pumpkin patches. [ typically like to decorate my home in all the warm colors of fall
foliage, light scented candles, and play beautiful instrumentals, like Steven Pasero’s, “Seasons”. Fall
is a time of abundance and harvest. When you think about it, we do have an abundance of everything,
don’'t we? Our Lord promised He would provide, not all our wants, but all our needs, and He has been
faithful in all our lives to do just that. Great is our God and most worthy to be praised!

In last month’s newsletter, | told you | was being weaned off of immunosuppressants. I’'m happy to
report that there have been no complications and all has been going well. Once I'm off
immunosuppressants, the next step in my recovery is revaccination and cataract surgery.

Revaccination means receiving childhood vaccinations all over again either to boost existing immunity
or to establish new immunity and is done to strengthen the body’s immune system to a specific virus
or disease. I'm sure you remember vaccines for disease prevention like polio, measies, mumps,
rubella, tetanus, pertussis, and chickenpox. Certain medical conditions like stem cell transplantation
mandates revaccination to establish new immunities in our bodies. To do this safely, my medical team
is reviewing my medical history, assessing my level of immunity, and recommending the best course
of action to take to ensure my body's defenses against a particular disease remain strong and effective
and I'll have adequate protection from viruses and diseases. | understand that multiple vaccinations
can be safely administered at one time. | have no idea how long this process will take, but | have every
confidence in my team that they know what they’re doing and will continue to care for me in the excellent
manner they have.

As we age, developing cataracts is common. It's like you're looking through a cloudy
window. Chemotherapy induced cataracts are alsoc common and are one of the most prevalent eye
problems associated with chemotherapy. For most individuals, cataract surgery is a simple and
uncomplicated process. However, the decision to remove cataracts after transplantation is risky. My
medical stability and the timing of the procedure are key in determining if surgery is safe. Until my
immune system is stronger, the risk for infection or ocular GVHD (graft-verses-host disease of the eyes)
after surgery is possible. Symptoms of ocular GVHD include red bulging eyes, dryness, epiphora (an
overflow of tears), photophobia (light sensitivity), and blurred vision. If you want to know what GVHD
of the eye looks like, just google it. | meet for a consultation with my surgeon, who specializes in GVHD
of the eyes, on September 19th. | ask that you keep us in your prayers. | have every confidence that
the Lord will see me safely through each surgeryl

This summer, | had a little setback. On July 8th, | received an infusion of Reclast, desighed to build
back bone that chemotherapy destroyed. Had | known the full effects of receiving Reclast, | never
would have allowed the infusion and would have sought an aiternative method of treatment. One of
the side effects of this medication is that it could cause a hairline fracture or a break in the femur
bone. It's rare, but it could happen. Well, after enduring pain, x-rays, and an MRI, it was discovered
that | DO have a hairline fracture in the hip. Oh, yes, my friends, the fun continues!! | have an
appointment with an oncology orthopedic on September 9th to discuss whether physical therapy can
help. | understand a hairline fracture is like a broken toe. Not much can be done. 've been told not
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to put any weight on my leg because if the fracture gets worse, I'll need a hip replacement!! I've been
resting with my leg elevated since July. | have a cane, but Mike and Debbie Will brought two walkers
from St. Paul for me to use which has been a huge help! One of the walkers has a seat which |
absolutely love. Once again, | ask that you keep me in your prayers.

| love to watch the seasons change. One of the changes | love to see at this time of year happens with
our sun. In the summer, the sun shines strong and bright from morning to night. In late August, the
sun shines but instead of burning bright, it casts an amber-golden glow across the landscape. 1 call it
my “September Sun” and find it absolutely beautiful. Have you noticed it? Yes, during every season,
the sun changes. As Christians living out our lives in a sinful, fallen world, what a comfort it is for us to
know the One Son who never changes. God’s Son, Jesus Christ, our precious Lord, Savior, and
Redeemer never changes. He is the same yesterday, today, and forever. (Hebrews 13:8). This verse
is a comforting reminder that the character and faithfulness of Christ remains steadfast and constant,
despite the changing seasons and circumstances of the world in which we live.

May we all seek to be as faithful to Him as He is to us, In Jesus’ name. Amen.
My Love, Sandy

MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD OF EVANGELISM/PARISH EDUCATION

You’ve heard the saying, “Many hands make light work”. Well, that certainly applied to the
Parking Lot Party on Saturday. We asked for volunteers and our church family answered. It’s
hard to thank everyone individually but please know that you are so much appreciated.

Hoping no one got past us, we had 144 guests in attendance. God blessed us with a beautiful day
(except for one little gust of wind that blew our tents around), but thankfully no one was hurt.

We are so thankful to the kitchen workers! Thank you, Cathy Kumke, and Denise Murray.
They ran it like a well-oiled machine. We are so incredibly grateful. Then we could hear Dave
Witkosky calling out those Bingo numbers, and a lucky winner yelling BINGO! Sue
Marcinkowski prepared craft ideas and helped the kids make their projects come to life. This is
only a few of the volunteers. There were volunteers that did odd jobs all day to keep things
running smoothly.

The kids had fun with all the attractions. There was a bouncy house, a balloon artist, craft
table, photo booth, comfort dog, and other attractions. It was all topped off with an ice cream
sundae and a take home goody bag.

Time to get to work planning for next year, The plan is to make it fresh each yeai We are so
blessed to be a part of St. Paul. There couldn’t be a nicer group of people who are so giving of
their time and talents.

As a personal note, I just have to say my church family is my heart and I thank God every day
that T have become a part of this family. Cheryl Horan
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MESSAGE FROM FAITH IN ACTION/SOCIAL MINISTRIES

We are so THANKFUL for our food pantry partners. In August, we received over 2056 pounds
of groceries from our sponsors. We could not fill our bags without our food pantry rescue teams:
Barb Rendemen & Jim Knightly with Panera, Brian Cottrell with Operation Blessing, and Jayne
Siou with “Put Your Hands Together” Immanuel, Hillside along with Elmhurst-Yorkfield Food
Pantry. Besides the produce and bread products, they support us with meat, dairy, & deli items,
and spices. They are constantly at our side with support. Linda Kosary, a constant blessing to our
food pantry, gifted us with two cases of tissue paper, 192 rolls. God has truly blessed us!

THANK YOU ALSO BOARD OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION / EVANGELISM! We are
so thankful for the gift of shelf stable food pantry items donated through the Parking Lot Party.
We received 82 lbs. of groceries on Saturday, August 23rd, which have been distributed in our
food pantry bags in September. We also thank the board for their efforts in bringing our St. Paul
family and the community together for fun and fellowship. Several of our food pantry families
attended and had an enjoyable afternoon celebrating with us.

It’s amazing to watch the garden change as the summer progresses. While the zucchini and
cucumbers are winding down the tomatoes and butternut squash are bursting with fruit. As of
8/28/25 the OLCG has produced 80.75#’s of produce while the St. Paul garden has produced
345.5#’s for a total of 426.25#’s. A special treat is the fresh cut basil that Debbie lovingly prepares
in a nice bouquet for our clients. The perennial garden is full of blooms that our pollinators love.
Keep a lockout for the monarchs that are getting ready to migrate south. Of course, none of this
would be possible without our faithful waterers that keep the gardens green. Please take a minute
to check out the garden after church. It is a sight to see! - Mike Will

Through you and our sponsors, we have been blessed to serve those in need.

The August Food pantry served 78 families, 223 individuals. The BEDS cook team cooked for
20 individuals. The August meal included pork tenderloins, mashed potatoes & gravy, broccoli
Normandy, rolls, salad, milk, fruit, and Linda Fogarty’s brookie bars. Thank you for your constant
support of our missions. § You are always welcome to join our team; just call the church office
and leave us a message (food pantry x18). Our first meeting after the summer will be Tuesday,
September 2nd at 6:30 in the Timothy Room.
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MESSAGE FROM OPERATION BARNABAS

Another summer has passed, and we are now starting into the fall term. Our care package program
is ongoing, supplying care packages in the Far East, the Middle East and Eastern Europe. We will
continue to look for troops and chaplains to send care packages to. I want to thank the
congregation for everything you have done to continue this program, letting the troops and
chaplains we support know that there are many of us back home who care. Again, thank you.

We are again doing a puzzle book drive. Puzzle books like word search, Suduko and crossword.
Dollar stores are a good place to find them, and they help to maintain veterans’ cognitive abilities.
Plus, they are appreciated by the veterans.

This September we remember the commemorative date of 9/11 and the 2976 people killed when
a group of Islamic terrorists crashed 2 airliners into the Twin Towers of the World Trade Center,
another into the Pentagon, and a fourth that was crashed in Pennsylvania on September 11, 2001.

Our Veterans “Thank You” Luncheon will be celebrated on September 20th. We have invited a
group of 20 veterans from the Illinois Disabled Veterans Home at Manteno to join us. All the
other plans for the event are coming together. I will be giving a report on the event in the next
newsletter.

May GOD bless us all and
Mavy GOD bless the United States of America!

MESSAGE FROM THE LADIES GUILD

ALL WOMEN are invited to attend a fall luncheon prepared by the Board members of the Ladies
Guild on Tuesday, September 23rd, at I p.m. in the Timothy Room. Please RSVP by Sunday,
September 21* by signing your name to the sheet attached to the counter outside the church office
so that we will know for how many to prepare!

Please plan to attend and bring a friend! Enjoy a delicious lunch, meet old and find new friends,
and hear about the Guild plans for the coming year! You will be welcome!
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MESSAGE FROM THE DIRECTOR OF MUSIC

After a well-deserved summer break, our Adult Choir and Celebration Ringers are returning to
regular weekly rehearsals. Beginning on Wednesday, September 10, Adult Choir will rehearse
every Wednesday at 7:00 PM in the Timothy Room. Also, beginning on Sunday, September 14,
Celebration Ringers will rehearse every Sunday at 10:30, after the worship service. All returning
singers and ringers are encouraged to attend these rehearsals, and new members are always
welcome! Please speak with Jeff Kiel if you have any questions or would like more info. Thanks
to all who give of their time and talents to make our worship beautiful and God-pleasing We look
forward to having our choir and handbells participating in our worship again!

You may have noticed that recently we have been exploring various worship settings with music
we have not sung often. On June 15, we re-introduced Divine Service Setting Three (also known
to many as TLH page 15), and we repeated that on July 6 and August 3. On August 10, we
introduced Setting Five (aka the Chorale service), which uses hymns for the canticles, and we
will repeat that again soon. And later in September we will be re-introducing Setting Two. The
goal is to add more variety to our worship services by using all 5 of the Communion liturgies in
our hymnal regularly, and we hope this makes our worship experience more vibrant and
interesting for all who attend. Ifyou find yourself struggling with something you don't recognize,
please be patient and receptive as it is part of a learning process.

Thank you for adding your voices in song. We hear you loud and clear! By listening to the
singing in our worship services, we know if something new works and if it doesn't. And more
singing is always a good thing. So if you like what you hear, then sing. Jeff Kiel

MEMORIALS AND THANKOFFERINGS

MEMORIALS

Given by: In Memory Of: Designated for:
Ruth Sievers Phyllis Hicks General Fund

Cheryl Horan Phyllis Hicks General Fund

Terry Hornburg Art Hornburg General Fund
Debbie & Mike Will Ellen Lysen, Kim Seils’ Mother Faith In Action (FIA)
David Purdy Ruth Purdy’s Birthday, 8/21 Faith In Action (FIA)
Grace Kreten Kathleen Maldre Faith In Action (FIA)

THANK OFFERINGS
Given by: For: Designated for:

Janice & Bill Leise Bill’s 75" Birthday, 8/26% General Fund




9™ VETERANS LUNCHEON
HONORING MILITARY VETERANS

Salurday - September 20, 2025

FREE LUNCHEON and FREE DOOR PRIZES

at

St. Paul Lutheran Church

4660 W. 94th Street — Oak Lawn, IL
One Block East of the Oak Lawn Hilton Hotel

Veterans, Active, Reserve, Guard and Your One Guest
are invited to join us at a special lancheon
honoring you for your service and sacrifice

Doors open 10:30 am - Luncheon 11:00 am to 2:00 pm

Reservations Required
Please RSVP by September 15t
By calling St. Paul Church Office at (708) 423-1040
Between the hours of 8:30 am to 4:30 pm Monday thru Friday
Or on our answering machine leave your
Name, Service Branch, Phone# and if you are bringing One Guest

Whether at home or abroad
Active duty /Reserve / Guard / Separated / Retired
If you have served or are serving

Thank You & God Bless

and
MAY GOD BLESS THE USA
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